# Regular Monthly Meeting August 13, 2015

The regular monthly meeting of the Shenango Township Board of Supervisors was held on Thursday, August 13, 2015, at 6:00 p.m. at the Shenango Township Municipal Building, with Supervisors Russell Riley, William Albertini and Albert Burick, III, present.

### Present at the Meeting:

Shirley Sallmen William Cheslock Bill Anderson Bill Phillips Dave Brooks Jodi L. Johnson John Taylor Marsha Presnar Gale Tillia Roberta Filer Brenda Phillips Manny Weinschenk Randy Johnson

The meeting was opened with a salute to the flag.

The meeting was called to order and the minutes were approved from the regular monthly meeting of July 9, 2015.

Fire Chief David Rishel gave the monthly Fire Department report.

### **Public Comment:**

Shirley Sallmen, Old Princeton Road, asked what happened with all the money that was stolen, since the amount is now lower than it was at the beginning. Mr. Burick said some of the initial amount was payroll and GNC deductions, and Solicitor Louis Perrotta is working on the legal end of the bond.

Marshal Presnar, Circle Drive, asked if anything is being done about the committee Brandon Rishel has been asking about. Mr. Burick said the supervisors are talking with other townships.

Gale Tillia, Harmony Baptist Road, asked if the new sewer lines are going to be videotaped.

Brenda Phillips, Highview Drive, asked who the new EMA Director is, and asked the status of the START committee. Mr. Burick said Justin Data is the new EMA Director and he met with him last Wednesday. David Rishel said the fire department has two masks for animals that were donated by Attorney Susan Papa. Mr. Burick said he had no involvement with START or had no knowledge of it, but he will look into it.

Mr. Dave Brooks, Douglas Drive, asked where he votes. Mr. Burick said the County handles that.

Manny Weinschenk, Pennsylvania Avenue, said the edges of Pennsylvania Avenue are terrible. Mr. Riley said the township has its own machine and they will berm it, and will be tarring and chipping next year.

Jodi Johnson, Countyline Road, Hickory Township, said her road needs to be widened because the trucks are destroying her property. A discussion was held at this time regarding the situation on Countyline Road. Mr. Riley said the supervisors will try to work something out.

Fire Chief David Rishel said one of the firemen, Shawn Adams, has cancer and he needs 100 units of blood and there is a blood drive on Monday, August 17, from 2 p.m. to 7:00 p.m. and encouraged anyone who could to attend and donate.

# Old Business:

Mr. Burick said the 2015-2020 Residential Garbage and Recycling Collection, Disposal and Processing Contract needs signed. (Signed at this time.)

#### **New Business:**

Motion by Mr. Albertini second by Mr. Burick to approve payment of the General Fund expenses of \$112,495.38. Motion carried.

Motion by Mr. Albertini second by Mr. Burick to approve payment of the Payroll expenses of \$47,284.82. Motion carried.

Motion by Mr. Albertini second by Mr. Burick to approve payment of the Fire Tax Fund expenses of \$8,664.73. Motion carried.

#### Ordinances:

Motion by Mr. Riley second by Mr. Albertini to adopt Ordinance No. 6 of 2015, Local Economic Revitalization Tax Assistance Opportunity. Motion carried.

### Subdivisions:

Motion by Mr. Albertini second by Mr. Riley to approve the Martwinski Plan Subdivision contingent upon Lawrence County Planning Commission comments. Motion carried.

Motion by Mr. Riley second by Mr. Albertini to approve the EZEFlow USA Inc. Final Plan Subdivision. Motion carried.

Motion by Mr. Burick second by Mr. Riley to authorize Solicitor Perrotta to file a writ of summons, if necessary, against Penn National Insurance. Motion carried.

Motion by Mr. Riley second by Mr. Albertini to adjourn.